
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

October 24, 2016 

 

 

 

MEMORANDUM  

 

To: All Board Presidents, Superintendents of CSBA Member Boards of Education  

 

From:  Chris Ungar, President 

 

Re:   Call for Nominations for CSBA Delegate Assembly  

 

 

Each year, member boards elect representatives from 21 geographic regions to CSBA’s Delegate Assembly.  

The Delegate Assembly is a vital link in the association’s governance and sets the general policy direction for 

the association.  Working with local districts, county offices, the Board of Directors, and Executive 

Committee, Delegates ensure that the association promotes the interests of school districts and county offices 

of education throughout the state.  There are two required Delegate Assembly meetings each year.  In 2017, 

the first meeting will be May 20-21 in Sacramento and the second one will be November 29-30 in San Diego 

preceding CSBA’s Annual Education Conference and Trade show. 

 

Nomination and candidate biographical sketch forms for CSBA’s Delegate Assembly are now being accepted 

until Saturday, January 7, 2017.  Nomination instructions are listed below: 

 

 Any CSBA member board is eligible to nominate board members within their geographical region or 

subregion and may nominate as many individuals as it chooses by submitting a nomination form for 

each nominee. 

 All nominees must serve on CSBA member boards and give their approval prior to being nominated. 

 All nominees must submit a one-page, single-sided, candidate biographical sketch form. An optional 

one-page, one-sided résumé may also be submitted but cannot be substituted for the biographical 

sketch form. 

 All nomination materials must be postmarked by the U.S.P.S., faxed or emailed no later than 

Saturday, January 7.  It is the nominee’s responsibility to confirm that all nomination materials have 

been received by the CSBA Executive Office by this due date.  Late submissions will not be accepted. 

 Ballots will be mailed by Wednesday, February 1, 2017 and are due Wednesday, March 15, 2017.  

 Elected Delegates serve a two-year term beginning April 1, 2017 through March 31, 2019. 

 

The enclosed nomination materials related to the nomination process are available to download at 

https://www.csba.org/About/Leadership/ElectionToCsbaOffice/ElectiontotheDelegateAssembly.aspx.  For 

more information about the Delegate Assembly, please contact the Executive Office or Charlyn Tuter at 

ctuter@csba.org or (800) 266-3382, ext. 3281.  Thank you. 

  

DEADLINE: Saturday, January 7, 2017 
BOARD ACTION REQUIRED 

Please deliver to all governing board members. 
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